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March 24, 2014
Addendum To

RFP Recruitment Services for the Perinatology Research Branch dated March 12, 2014 
Questions have been raised during the Pre-Proposal meeting held on March 18, 2014 for the University's RFP for Recruitment Services for the Perinatology Research Branch for the Perinatology Research Branch.  A summary of the questions asked and the University's responses are as follows:
Question 1. What is the anticipated salary range per position?  

Response:  
When determining a salary range for the position we take into account the amount of experience as well as accomplishments noted on their CV.  The approximate salary range is $70,000 to $120,000.  

Question 2. What is the expectation of the hires’ tenure as it pertains to the grant and will it extend beyond the awarded funding? 

Response:  
This is the second year of a ten year contract.  When necessary, each position will be evaluated to determine if funding will continue. 

Question 3. May we decline search opportunities if, at the time of their launch, we are at a capacity that would prevent us from devoting appropriate attention to new work? 

Response:  
This may be a problem, as our intention is to partner with a firm for mutual benefit and the advantage of using a firm that will learn and understand the uniqueness of these positions and the Perinatology Research Branch itself.  That said, we will consider any and all proposals received.

Question 4. Will the hires be employees of the Federal government? 

Response:  
Employees will be employees of Wayne State University

Question 5. What happens if the grant contract terminates unexpectedly? 

Response:  
In the event the contract terminates unexpectedly, an evaluation of each position would be conducted.   It is not likely the contract would terminate early, but we believe research faculty will already be familiar with that level of risk associated with any grant/contract funded positions they may apply for.  Naturally, we would cease posting new positions with the Search Firm awarded an agreement as a result of this RFP.
Should you have any questions or concerns about this Addendum or on any other aspects of the Request for Proposal, please send them by email to Kenneth Doherty, Assistant Vice President, Email; ac0578@wayne.edu and to Paula Reyes, Associate Director of Procurement, Email; bb2709@wayne.edu.  Copy both Kenneth Doherty and Paula Reyes on all E-Mail questions.  
Thank you,

Kenneth Doherty
Kenneth Doherty, CPSM
Assistant Vice President
Enclosure

Cc:  Paula Reyes, Associate Director of Procurement
Page 2

_1299169819.bin

